Henderson County Homeless Coalition/Balance of State Meeting

February 10, 2015, 10 AM

Blue Ridge Community Health Center

Next Meeting: March 10th, 2015, 10 AM

Present:  Brian Alexander, Emily Balcken, Chris Berg, Ruth Birge, Missy Blackwell, Bart Brown, David Carr, Mary Louise Barber, Nicole Brown, Kristi Case, David Carr, Ariana DeToro-Forlenza, Frank Edney, Romella Hart-O’Keefe, Trina Hill, Ron Howard, David Jacklin, Stefanie Kompathoum, Kathleen Lambert, Marian Lowry, Kim MacNish, Kathryn McConnell, Susan McKenzie, Jenny Nordine, Jenny Simmons, Christine Singleton, Sharon Tirrell, Gretchen Wiles, Sam Singleton
Brian Alexander facilitated the meeting 
Introductions and Agency Updates – abbreviated due to long agenda

NAMI Four Seasons – offers an expert speaker this month on panic disorders. The session will be open to the public.

Approval of January 2015 Meeting Minutes
Brian asked for a motion to approve the January 2015 minutes as sent out via email.   Minutes were approved by common consent.

Balance of State Regional Steering Committee – Coordinated Assessment – Planning and Implementation
Brian reported that NCCEH has received 22 regional coordinated assessment plans to date, with four more expected. Four plans were approved at a January meeting – less than expected due to weather issues.;  nine were returned to their regions as not meeting threshold, that is  not containing all  required components. Henderson County's plan met threshold and is queued to be evaluated soon by the State coordinating committee, which has three meetings coming up in the next month. This evaluation attempts to assure that plans are workable as submitted. Our local Coordinated Assessment Council is urged to look at the three plans approved to date by State; these are posted on the NCCEH website. Once a plan is approved, the BoS effort is to train regional assessment councils on implementing plans; some training videos are expected by March 1st. NCCEH will get word of these resources out via conference calls – Brian participates in these and others are welcome to join. 
Continuums of Care Grant Calendar
Brian reports that Contracts are now being issued for projects that were scheduled to start last fall. This timing problem is being addressed, as prep for the 2016 grant applications has begun. This month Jenny Simmons is completing inventory worksheets toward 2016 applications. Announcement of the 2016 requested grant specifics (how much funding; requested project types, etc) is to be by June 30, which will allow for much more timely grant commitments and funding. Balance of State CoC had all of its 41 renewal project requests funded for 2015; the two Homeward Bound projects affecting Henderson were funded slightly above anticipated amounts due to Fair Market Rent changes.

Upcoming Meetings and Conference Calls
Three NCCEH conference calls are scheduled in February, covering Permanent Supportive Housing, Data Quality, and Rapid Re-Housing. Brian  suggests anyone considering (for example) a permanent housing project in the future, to register at the NCCEH site for the Monday Feb. 23rd call (10:30-11:30) Permanent Supportive Housing call.  Brian and Trina also expect to go to Durham on Feb. 25th for a statewide meeting for our BoS Continuum. 

Coordinated Assessment Update
The HCHC Coordinated Assessment Council meets tomorrow (2/11) at 9am. Members:  Ron Howard, Thrive; David Jacklin, United Way of Henderson County; Sarah Lancaster, Smoky Mountain Center; Ariana DeToro-Forlenza, VA Medical Center; Romella Hart-O’Keefe, First Congregational Church; and a Pisgah Legal staffer TBD.   

Point-In-Time Count Update:  
Trina reported high volunteer participation in the street count, and thanked Tim and Missy for their work on shelter counts, and the School District staff for their information on cases involving school children. She needs the five street-count teams to submit their Notes sections on how and where their count was directed. Trina outlined the PIT as providing homelessness information for both national use and local guidance. The PIT (through the AHAR reports) helps assure Congress is better aware of needs that can direct funding to overcome homelessness, and the local detail can help our agencies and community to understand our clients collectively and the subgroups.
Small Group Discussions:
Brian asked the group to subdivide to help form the Coalition's 2015 work list. Three topical groups [1. Internal Education – Determining what services are available; setting a Resource Guide and updating it. 2. Resource Sharing – Getting word about services to a wider community. 3. Community Awareness and Advocacy – Influencing the community, setting the Coalition presence and gaining an image, gaining stakeholders.] Each group was to set a mission, develop objectives, define action steps and rough out timelines. 

There was brief discussion how this effort relates to very similar objectives recently set by NAMI Blue Ridge, and the effort now being staffed by 211.
Report of Internal Education and Advocacy Group:  Christine Singleton reported a mission for all Coalition participants to get a working knowledge of services. Three action steps were delineated: 1. Asking each participating agency to give a seven-minute presentation to the Coalition of the details of their services or offerings; these would then be compiled as quarterly updates. 2. Assuring that these offerings are linked to the Coordinated Assessment structure being put in place; Making appropriate information available to and through 211. 
Report of Resource Sharing Group: David Cook reported the group mission as engaging the target population, with action steps as: 1. Assuring continued trust with clients (Tim Jones reports recent unprecedented resistance to PIT information collection in the shelter population); 2. Assuring that small-scale providers' offerings are well defined in a form usable for 211; 3. Developing ways to identify gaps, such as resources not now available, or problems in coordination impacting homeless clients. 
Report of Community Advocacy Group: Jenny Simmons reported objectives: 1.Targeting specific audiences in the community as potential partners; 2. Educating about tools and impacts such as PIT and cost savings via housing support; 3. Advocacy through outreach to media, write-ups of heart stories, use of public radio interviews, and creation of an ongoing advocacy group. Another attender advocated inviting reporters such as Bill Moss, Nat Axtell or Renee Bindewald to our coalition meetings in hope of expanded awareness of this work.
Discussion: Brian welcomed these discussions and suggested that HCHC could work up a suite of outreach tools, from learning through Coalition agency collaborations and sharings, through reviving a printed guide to services and housing/shelter options, to support of 211 (with the recognition that the 211 scripts will inevitably be basic or surface summaries).  Kim argued that over-reliance on 211 puts at risk those who are not well equipped to access 211, and that every agency may still be in some sense a start-of-access point.  Brian recognized that despite the long-term goal of having all serving agencies on HMIS, we will have UN-automated coordination issues for a considerable time. He urged the coalition to continue this work, and asks members to bring new people to it.

Next Meeting is Tuesday, March 10th at 10am.

Respectively Submitted by:  Chris Berg


